Meeting notes for Project Management meeting (10/20/10)
Attendees:
Larry 
Sherri
Gilberto
Kim
Jason
Traci
Craig
Steve
Tracy
Andrea

LexEVS:
Finishing testing on Mayo DEV environment.
Traci believes they are done with all the performance enhancements they can do.  Mayo is ready for QA.  Kevin and Kim are going to continue testing.
Dave is working on getting the permission and steps down for deployment to QA.  Andrea will provide sign on credentials today.
There has been a lot of back and forth with the systems team and myself, Craig and Kevin to discuss possibly adding hardware resources to LexEVS 6.0. Discussions have been mostly directed towards how the current environment is setup for DEV and Production.  I personally am still not really clear but it sounds like to move forward the systems team recommends doing performance testing on the QA environment. We have a meeting with the systems team on Friday to discuss performance testing on LexEVS 6.0.  
UAT Testing – Passing email’s back and forth with Greg Raley with Traci and Craig.  Greg says that they are available for UAT (UAT is now scheduled for 10/26) but not really clear on how to do the testing.  He implied that maybe caDSR will not be around long enough to do the migration to LexEVS 6.0.    There plan was to rebuild a few of our apps with the new jars and then run through a bit of testing. Maybe they are not the right group to do the testing?
Mayo was asked for the LOE for creating a compatibility layer to minimize the effort for applications migrating to major versions of LexEVS.  Kevin will check with Kevin on the effort for creating the compatibility layer. We will start with caDSR team to define what would be needed.
Need a week delay for the PIM.
Browsers:
Term Browser:
1.2 Release:
Term Browser 1.2 was deployed last Friday but found issue below:
Issue in Production Term Browser - [ncit-Bugs][29944] Defined and primitive concepts reversed in NCIt browser.  Kim thinks this is something that needs to be discussed further with the group.  Tracy will continue to test to see if this is for all terminologies.  Kim will also take a look at the effort to fix.
Decision was that we need to do a patch for this defect.
Steve needs to update the automation scripts to catch this in the future.   Steve asked for a week to do the scripts.  In that time we will continue to look into data missing issue.

2.0 Release:
The effort over the next couple of days is to get a fully functional LexEVS 6.0 setup on NCI DEV.  We have continued with the testing and have been working with Kevin on the remaining issues.
1. Mapping performance – Kevin is working on it from the LexEVS side.  The latest is on DEV and looks like it has improved performance significantly.  Browser group is testing further.  

Ask Tracy and Craig if Kevin can attend the browser meeting to discuss the mapping search implementation performance (Kevin) 

Report Writer:
As mentioned before, the decision was made that we needed to do another release before the LexEVS 6.0 compatible release to support a new FDA qualifier.  This has been highly requested by the editors.
Currently the schedule is to release it to Rob and Tracy in mid-December.  Need to wait until LexEVS testing is done before Dave can start working on it.  Still need him 50% on Term Browser.
Metathesaurus Browser:
Decided in the meeting last week to deploy a LexEVS 6.0 compatible Metathesaurus browser.  Need to do this now because of the linkage between Term Browser and metabrowser.
We will start work on the LexEVS 6.0 compatible Meta Browser in early December once the Data BDA (5.1) is complete.  Need some of Will’s time on the Term Browser.
Protégé:
A few more trackers were entered for the 1.4.2 patch that will be reviewed in Wednesday meeting.  Eight tracker currently listed for the 1.4.2 patch.

Strategy meeting next week for Web Protégé.  Time and date are TBD.

Meeting with Gilberto, Sherri, Tim, Jason and Bob next week about a new project developing a prompt plugin for Protégé 4 prototype.  The intention is to have this run in Protégé 4 but communicate back to the Protégé 3 release.


QA:
Have a new QA resource starting November 1st . 100% allocation for EVS.  (Arthur)

Operations:
There was an Apache update on DEV and QA for wiki.
Systems team wants us to go through the normal 4 tiers process with the wiki deployments now.  We are currently using Prod for stage.  Need to work with systems team to figure out how this will work.

Issue with Download Center:
· Need to figure out who manages the download center.  Gilberto said we can work Craig Fee.
· Last two months something went wrong.  Tracy will get with Craig Fee.

Data BDA:
Still need to make some changes provided by the systems team for Data BDA support for LexEVS 5.1.  Then we will review with the systems team and make any changes needed.  Proceed with QA (12/6) and implementation to Production.  If there are not additional changes from systems team then we can take 10 working days off the schedule.
Also, we are looking to support DataBDA for LexEVS 6.0 next.  This will follow the Metathesaurus browser development.
Systems:
Shutdown of LexEVS 4.2 – 
caMOD:
I sent an email to Sima yesterday asking about her progress.  I have not heard anything back yet.
.
caDSR:
I don’t have anything new to report this week.

Other Support:
Issue from Patrice from the ImMunoGeneTics information System on linking to NCIt browser.
If I understand correctly looks like it is an issue from the lab firewall to the network provider.  The lab technical folks are working with the network provider technical people to figure out the problem.  Supposed to let me know once they figured out the issue.  He did not comment on the EVS usage question.



